April 9, 1962

Mr, Harold P. McKinney
Executive Asgistant
The John Birch Soeiety
Belmont 78, Mass.

Dear Mr. McKinney:

Many thanks for your kind lstter of April 6th. We are indeed
grateful for yow mention of our publication in your April Bulletin.

Enclosed you will £ind 2 copy of the April issue of U.S./FRANCE
REPORT. I trust you reweived the copy of the Speddal Report on the
Comeunist Background of the Algerian Rebellion, which was sent o you.

I may have occagion to be in the Boston area fairly soon. Would
it be possible for me to have en appointment with Mr, Welech, 2s I would
1ike to discuss with him our work and future plans,

¥With best regards to Mr. Welch and yourself, I remain,

Sincerely yours,

Samuel L. lemaﬁfeld

) Secretary
AMERICAN COMMITTEE FOR FRANCE & ALOERIA
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